
 

 

The ICO exists to empower you through information. 

Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
T. 0303 123 1113 
ico.org.uk 

14 November 2024 
 
 

ICO Case Reference IC-341934-T4P0 
 
 
Request for information 
 
Request received 1 November 2024: 
 

“I would like to make an FOI request in relation to the Data Protection 
Registration Certificate for the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Gloucestershire. 
The PCC for Gloucestershire’s own website displays a registration 
certificate which expired on 2 Dec 2023. 
The ICO website displays a different certificate which expires on 2 Dec 
2024. 
My question is was there a period of time when the PCC’s registration 
expired and a new certificate was not in place? 
When did the PCC office renew their registration certificate which expired 
on 2 Dec 2023 and when was the new certificate (expiring in 2024) 
issued by the ICO, please? 
If there was a period of time when there was no current certificate in 
place is there any fine or sanction for the PCCs office?” 

 
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(the FOIA). This legislation provides public access to recorded information held 
by a public authority unless an appropriate exemption applies. 
 
Our response 
 
We hold some information in scope of your request. Payment for renewal of 
the PCC for Gloucestershire’s Data Protection Register certificate was received 
on 18 December 2023. We re-register data controllers on the public register of 
data protection fee payers once payment is received. Changes to the register 
may take up to two working days to appear. Registration renewal payments 



 

cover the twelve-month period from the previous date of registration 
expiration so the issuing of the current certificate was backdated to 2 
December 2023. No fine or sanction was issued for late payment. 
 
You can read more about the register of data protection fee payers in our 
Guide to the data protection fee | ICO. 
 
This concludes our response to your request. 
 
Next steps 
 
You can ask us to review our response. Please let us know in writing within 40 
working days if you want us to carry out a review. 
 
You can read a copy of our full review procedure on our website. 
 
If we perform a review but you remain dissatisfied, you can raise a complaint 
to the ICO as regulator of the Freedom of Information Act. This complaint will 
be handled just like a complaint made to the ICO about any other public 
authority. 
 
Your information  
 
Our privacy notice explains what we do with the personal data you provide to 
us, and sets out your rights. Our Retention and Disposal Policy details how 
long we keep information. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Information Access Team 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113. Website: ico.org.uk  
For information about what we do with personal data, please see our privacy notice 

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/data-protection-fee/data-protection-fee/
https://ico.org.uk/media/about-the-ico/policies-and-procedures/4028044/ico-review-procedure.pdf
https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/foi-and-eir-complaints/foi-and-eir-complaints/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/your-data-protection-rights/
https://ico.org.uk/media/4030928/retention-and-disposal-policy.pdf
http://ico.org.uk/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/

